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MINUTES OF PUBLIC MEETING

20 APRIL 2017
THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION CLUB
7pm for 7.15pm start.

Present:  As signing in sheet.
In Attendance:  Kim Avantiaggio (PDO), Cllr David Stanley.
Apologies: 
Cllr Anne Millward, Dianne Kinsella, Housing Managers
1
WELCOME & INTRODUCTION
Paul Greenaway welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2
APOLOGIES

As above

3
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING AND MATTERS ARISING

Minutes could not be agreed due to non quorum.
4
HOUSING MANAGERS REPORT (Including Walkabout)
HMs were unable to attend however a report was emailed to be read out and is attached.
Update was given from walkabout

GARAGES THE CLOSE
A request for the pay back scheme to be considered and to see if there would be any help available to clear up the garage site in The Close.
GULLY IN BROOKDALE  
The gully in Brookdale outside the letter box has still not been cleared out this is an ongoing issue over the past 18 months.  Cllr Stanley will speak to the appropriate team and feedback to the committee.
WOODFIELD ROAD 
The raised bank in front of the houses in Woodfield Road is now becoming a serious issue in that the excess water that constantly runs out is becoming wider and running into the road.  This is a dangerous hazard in the winter where the water turns to ice and covers most of the road.  CllrS stated that the original suggestion was for the water to be captured along the bottom of the wall and excess water would then run into the existing gully, so far this has never been looked at.  A suggestion that this could come under the Community Safety & Environmental Budget.
ACTION: CB to email HMs in respect of this issue.

GRASS/LITTER

Concern over the litter that is not picked up before the grass is cut by Council.  It would appear that when cutting the grass any litter is mowed over and not removed before.  CllrS stated that the contractors should be removing litter before cutting the grass as stated in the contract.   

5
QUESTION & ANSWER SESSION


Any Q&A together with issues in HM report above KA to forward onto HMs
 
6
POLICE REPORT


Unfortunately no police were able to attend and no report was sent however there is feedback from the Community Forum meeting which is attached to the minutes.
7
GROUP FEEDBACKS


Chair read out the report which is attached to the minutes.
8
AOB

What would you like to know about (Speakers)


Chair asked if there were any topics that we would like to have covered at our public meetings. The following was suggested.

· ASB 

· Housing Support

It was also suggested that we have drop in sessions.

All the above suggestions will be looked at for future meetings.

KA has received a reply back from the Pay Back Scheme, garage site mentioned in the walkabout above, requesting that a meeting be arranged.  Also is there any more sites that we could consider.  CB mentioned the space behind the garages on The Legion which is in a bad state. KA will speak to the team and will come back to us with dates.
Confirmation was given in that if you have more than one green bin the extra bin would be collected with the existing one. There is an annual charge for this service.
9
DATE, TIME & VENUE OF NEXT PUBLIC MEETING

THURSDAY 19 OCTOBER 2017, 7pm for 7.15pm start at The Royal British Legion, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley.
DON’T FORGET TO CHECK OUT OUR WEB SITE

Elloweshallareatra.weebly.com

CHECK OUT OUR FACE BOOK PAGE AND DON’T FORGET TO LIKE

Ellowes Hall & Area Tenant's & Resident's Association – TRA
OUR EMAIL ADRESS : elloweshall12@gmail.com
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